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Date: September 10, 2013 
 
To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members 
 
From: Robert C. Neal, Director of Public Works 
  
Subject: Acceptance of Improvements (Recycled Water) 
  
 
Recommendation: 
Approve the completed recycled water system installed by the United States Army Corps of 
Engineers for Project No. W912PL-10-C-0026 ARRA - North Valley Water Lancaster, CA, 
along Division Street from Lancaster Boulevard to Avenue K, west in Avenue K to 10th Street 
West, then south to Avenue K-15 near Lancaster City Park and the new Kaiser Facility.  
Additionally, a branch was extended south in Sierra Highway from Avenue K to Avenue M. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
The total value of infrastructure accepted is $11,655,651.18.  The estimated annual cost for 
maintenance is $161,440.00, based on 32,288 linear feet of recycled water line being accepted 
at an annual maintenance fee of $5.00 per linear foot. 
 
Background: 
The City entered into a Project Cooperation Agreement (PCA) with the United States 
Department of the Army in September 2004, for several potable water projects within the 
City.   
 
On February 23, 2010, the City approved Amendment No. 1 to the PCA to reflect the addition 
of several recycled water projects within the City.  The subject recycled water system is 
“Section RW1” in Amendment No. 1 to the PCA.  
 
The recycled water system on this project has been constructed and completed to the 
satisfaction of the City of Lancaster and is constructed according to the approved plans and 
specifications.  Additionally, the work has been inspected and found to be satisfactory to the 
Director of Public Works. 
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